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Deleting from the State highway systemcertain Statehighway routes and

abandoningand vacatingthe sameto AlleghenyCounty.
TheGeneralAssemblyoftheCommonwealthof Pennsylvaniahereby

enactsas follows:

Section 1. The following routesin Allegh~nyCountyestablishedor
adoptedasStatehighwayroutesasindicatedaredeletedfrom theState
highwaysystemandabandonedor vacatedby the Commonwealthto
AlleghenyCounty,viz.:

(1) Route682: Establishedby section1, actof May5, 1927(P.L.787,
No.408).

Route 682. That portion between Stations 0+00 and 39+60 is
abandonedto theCountyofAlleghenyformaintenanceasa localaccess
highwayandtheportionbetweenStations39+60and214+57isvacated
to the county.

(2) Route02009: Establishedby section 3, act of July 22, 1931
(P.L.594,No.203).

Route02009.That portionbetweenStations169+30and 182+50is
abandonedto thecounty for maintenanceasalocal accesshighwayand
that portionbetweenStation0+00and169+30is vacatedtothecounty.

(3) Route02009:SpurE betweenStation:0+00and3+70:Adopted
as a Statehighwayundera plan signed by GovernorGifford Pinchot
datedDecember14, 1934 is vacatedto the county.

Route02009, Spur E. Beginningat a point in Findlay Township,
Allegheny County, Station 0+00 and extending to Station 3+70 in
Findlay Township, Allegheny County, a distanceof 0.0701 mile is
vacatedto the county.

(4) Route02023: Establishedby section 3, act of July 22, 1931
(P.L.594,No.203).

Route02023.Beginningata pointon Route538nearthePeoplesGas
Companypumpingstation;thence in a northeasterlydirection to an
intersectionwith Route02009,in AlleghenyCounty,a distanceof about
1.2 miles is vacatedto the county.

Section2. (a) The following partsof actsare repealedto theextent
indicated:

(1) Section1, actof May 5, 1927(P.L.787,No.408),entitled“An act
establishingcertainpublic roadsas Statehighways,andprovidingfor
their construction and maintenance at the expense of the
Commonwealth,”in sofar as it relatesto Route682.
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(2) Section3, act of July 22, 1931 (P.L.594,No.203),entitled “An
actestablishingcertaintownshiproadsas Statehighways; authorizing
their construction,maintenance,and improvement under certain
conditions and restrictions; limiting the obligation of the
Commonwealthin theconstructionofcertainstructureslocated-on-such
highways;conferringcertainpowersupontheDepartmentof Highways
andlocalauthorities,persons,associationsandcorporationsforsharing
the cost of the maintenanceand constructionof such highways;and
making an appropriationto carryout the provisionsof said act,” in so
far as it relatesto Routes02009and 02023.

(b) The plansignedby GovernorGifford Pinchoton December14,
1934adoptingasa StatehighwayRoute02009,SpurE betweenStation
0+00and3+70, in Findlay Township,AlleghenyCounty,is repealed.

Section3. This act shalltakeeffect immediately.

APPROVED—The 17th day of June,A. D~1975.

MILTON J. SHAPP


